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AMIMANO 2021

Last Thursday, we held a one—day open house for classes. In spite of our busy schedule, we had a

Shinichiro Takano, Principal
o

lot of visitors. Thank you very much.

How were the children’ s performances? In all grades, the students seemed to be calmly working on their
own learning tasks. During the break between classes (after the second period), you could see all
the students cheerfully running outside in preparation for the marathon race. In the gymnasium, there
was an animal petting session held with the cooperation of an animal welfare organization. At first,
the students were a bit hesitant, but gradually they were able to interact with the cute dogs.

Study presentation on Saturday, November 13

This Saturday, we are planning to have a study presentation. We hope you will be able to see the
results of the children’s hard work and practice. This year, the children will be in the gym with
you. In order to prevent the spread of the new coronavirus, we will be limiting the number of parents
who can attend the event to two per family. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause, and
ask for your understanding and cooperation.

For more information on the schedule, please refer to the program that was distributed the other
day.

Smartphones and tablets are convenient, but...

The GigaSchool initiative has been developed ahead of schedule by Corona Damages. One tablet per
person is also an environment that was unimaginable a long time ago. Thanks to this, we will continue
to try various innovations in the Corona disaster to help children acquire the skills they need to
live in the future.

On the other hand, there have also been troubles caused by the transmission of information.
Intercommunication services such as LINE and Facebook (the company name has recently changed) are
convenient services that allow anyone to easily exchange information. However, in reality, minors
have become victims of sex crimes, bullying, extortion, and fraud. Moreover, once videos and images
are posted on the Internet, they can easily spread and become undeletable if no restrictions are placed
on them.

In order to protect your precious children from such damage, there are filtering, usage restriction,
and browsing restriction functions. At our school, when we publish research lessons on the network,
we limit the number of users and restrict their permissions.

Families can help prevent damage by reviewing the rules of safe network use with their children
and consulting with their provider about filtering. Let’ s work together at school and at home to protect
our precious children and their future from Internet damage. Please see the next issue for more
information about the 17-word Fureai 6.
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(updated daily by the vice principal)



